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President’s Message: 

This year is flying by! Before you know it, it will be 

Christmas again! Guess I better get started on those 

Christmas gifts I didn’t get done for 2019!!! 

 

I am looking forward to our Symposium. I hope all of 

you sign up for some of our great classes. We have 

lots of wonderful teachers and beautiful projects. And 

we will have a great lecture from Michelle May at the 

end of the day. 

 

Thank you to all who have volunteered to take posi-

tions to help with the workings of our Guild. We also 

have elections coming soon for our elected positions. 

So if a Nominating Committee member asks you to 

help, please don’t immediately say no! Take a day 

and think about it. You might be surprised how much 

you would love to help with your Guild! 

Jeanne Surber 

barryswife@verizon.net 

Night Meeting—2nd Tuesday of each month Day Meeting—2nd Friday of each month 

Riverside Warwick Conference Center 

12420 Warwick  Blvd., Bldg. 6 

Newport News, VA  23602 

Courthouse Way Community Center 

14302 Old Courthouse Way 

Newport News, VA  23602 

Inclement Weather:  Day and Night Chapters will follow Newport News School closures. 
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UFO Challenge 

We look forward to seeing your completed 

UFO No. 5 at either or both March meet-

ings.  Don’t forget to have a label on your 

UFO!  Be sure to check in at our table to 

sign up for the day’s fat quarter prize and to 

get your chocolate. 

At the February night meeting, the number 

drawn to be shown in May is UFO No. 3. 

UFO Queens: 

Lois Bates, 898-4640 

Nancy Shrout, 898-4174 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Special Projects 

On Feb. 7, a delivery was made to CHKD 
by Sherry Behun, Kim Beatley,  Karen 
McFadden, Yvette Cienski, Kim's grand-
daughter, Sam and I.  We delivered five 
quilts for teens with cancer, 15 baby quilts 
and 52 fabric hearts for NICU.  These items 
were turned in after the Service Project 
Challenge ended last September.   

 
I want to thank Sherry Behun and Kim 
Beatley for chairing Service Projects for the 
past two years.  They did a great 
job.  Thank you to the members that sup-
port these causes so generously.  
 

Joan Kelly and I made a delivery to River-
side Hospital on Feb. 14.  We delivered 11 
baby quilts, 52 fabric hearts,  three lap 
quilts and one quilt for the “No One Dies 
Alone” Hospice Program. 

Gala Damato 

 

 

This was our first delivery to Riverside 

Hospital since last fall.  Riverside al-

lows our Guild to use the Riverside 

Warwick Conference Center for our 

Night Chapter meetings free of 

charge.  Thank you to the members that 

have made all of the quilts and 

hearts.  Please continue to do so, as 

there continues to be a need.    

Joan Kelly will be accepting Service 

Projects at the Day Chapter meet-

ings.  Candy Byrd will accept Service 

Projects at the Night Chapter meet-

ings.  If you would like to help, please 

contact them. 

Please Don’t Forget... 

… to wear your Guild Name Badge to 

every meeting. We want to get to 

know the name as well as the face!    

Those not wearing their name badges 

will be fined fifty (.50) cents. 
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Air Force Academy Pillowcases 
 
We held a workshop on Friday, Feb. 14 after the Day Chapter meeting. We had a lot of fun; 
and, between some pillowcases donated before the workshop and our hard work, we cur-
rently have 85 completed pillowcases and 35+ kits out to be completed. If you would like to 
make some pillowcases for this event, we have directions on our Guild web page. I will col-
lect all completed pillowcases next month at our Day and Night meetings and then put them 
in the mail. If you would like to make a donation to cover the cost of shipping that would be 
appreciated also. 
 
I hope to have 150 pillowcases to send for this event. Thank you for your support!!   
 
Carol Richardson 

 

 

A New Monthly Column with Quilting Tips! 
 

Quilt — where are you:  (a column of suggestions for quilters at any stage of life) 

 

Gala Damato suggested that since I talked so long at the February Day meeting and didn't 
get to ask people their ideas on how to cope with age-related limitations, a substitute might 
be a recurring section of the Newsletter with tips from everyone.  We will try it, and I would 
love to have input from lots of people.  If you have something to share, please send your 
tips to me, Kitty Tully, at kittully@hotmail.com, or phone me at 757-851-8726.  I will  
appreciate your help.   

Gala suggests:   Join a Bee and/or go to Courthouse Way Recreation Center on Thursdays 
where tables are set up on which to sandwich quilts (she doesn't like to crawl around on the 
floor anymore to do that job).   

My suggestions are:  Make sure your lighting is good;  do what you love;  change your 
blade often;  try cutting while sitting down using a small table set up at its lowest level.  The 
one I love sells at Walmart for $20 and is also useful for pressing until you get to really 
large sections; and,  try going to retreats.  You get large periods of quilting time, social time 
and no one asking you to make dinner. 

Gretchen Martin suggests:  Use bright fabrics because you can see the colors better;  use 
fabric with busy patterns because it hides errors;  batch work;  spray starch on scraps and 
use a slotted ruler to cut squares; and, throw out leftovers. 

For young or inexperienced quilters:  Take advantage of local workshops to get to know 
Guild members, and also to pick up pointers on how to quilt.  Isobel's quilt classes from 
Newport News Parks and Recreation would be another source to learn your skills and also 
meet other quilters. 

 

Kitty Tully - kittully@hotmail.com  - 757-871-8726 

mailto:kittully@hotmail.com
mailto:kittully@hotmail.com
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Symposium 
 

PPQG Symposium on April 18, 2020 — Registration ends March 13 

 

Go to http://ppqg.org for more information 

 

Well Guild Members, Spring is coming and we are ready to promote the Symposium on 

April 18, 2020. 

 

Not too late to sign up for Symposium.  Come and join the fun; visit and support our ven-

dors (never know what you may see from them); take a class; receive a goody bag; have 

lunch; have a snack; win door prizes; enjoy an evening lecture from our guest speaker 

Michelle May; and, just mingle with friends. 

The cost of $70 includes everything above.  The Committees have worked so very hard to 

put this together.  I would like to say a big thank you to them now.  If you have a question, 

please contact us at ppqgetree.com and we will get back to you.  If you want to go to the 

lecture at 6:30 p.m., the cost will be $10 and is only for the Lecture from Michelle May.  

Pay by credit card, check or cash. 

Registration ends March 13 
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Mystery Quilt 

Here’s the final set of instructions showing how the blocks are to be put together!  Complet-

ed quilt top is due at the March 2020 PPQG Quilt meeting.  Remember, you only need to 

have the top completed, it doesn’t have to be quilted and or have a binding.  

I want to thank everyone that has hung in there and made it this point.  Congratulations, I 

hope you enjoy your quilt as much as I will enjoy mine. 

 

 

 

 

 

9. Layer and baste the backing, batting and quilt top.  
 
10. Quilt as desired. Bind the quilt with the 2½-inch focal fabric strips. 
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Volunteers 2020-2021      

 

Membership Debbie Moore          874-4323        

Webmistress Linda Odell          869-6314  

Newsletter Linda Blotter          234-0196 

Workshops Cathy; Mark Fowler      833-6035 

Circulation Debbie Moore          874-4323  

E-Tree   Linda Odell          869-6314 

Property Mgmt. Shonda Berry          660-3584  

Challenge 2020 Maggie Wampler  720-227-4851 

Sunshine Sandy Barnes          833-8233  

Fall Festival          Candy Byrd          232-6495   

Service Quilts Sherry Behun          850-2222  

  Susan Waddles          886-0728 

  Kim Beatley          893-2488 

2020 Raffle Quilt  Carol Pittman                877-7206 

Honor Quilts Trina Murray          880-9209 

                                Isobel Meekins              874-4750    

Symposium           Linda Odell             869-6314   

Winter Mystery    Karen O’Kelley              599-0216            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Day Chapter 

 

Monthly Minis  Amy Mazich     867-7667 

   Kathy De Carlo     875-2931 

Block of the Month Pat McGough     877-3818 

   Marilyn Rivera     875-1833 

Hospitality  Pat Sappenfield     224-0247 

Programs                 Carol Richardson   256-6412 

Parliamentarian  Monica Brogan         869-5716 

Historian  Vacant                        288-8244 

Librarian   Lisa Hartman     810-8157 

 

Night Chapter 

 

Monthly Minis  Joy Duke     838-1043 

   Nancy Garnett     838-1716 

Greeter   Ella Mitchell     595-7803 

   Rita Lopes     827-3498 

Block of the Month Denise Vassar     599-6285 

Hospitality  Goldie Fields     766-8503 

Programs (Temp)  Barbra Linde             867-7909 

   Denise Vassar           599-6285 

Parliamentarian  Debbie Martin          214-1876 

Historian  Karen Carr                288-8244 

Librarian   Lisa Hartman            810-8157 

Officers 2019—2020 

President   Jeanne Surber   (757) 719-6676 barryswife@verizon.net 

Vice President   Lee Taylor   (804) 577-7272 lee@sewlovelee.com 

Executive Secretary  Barbara Linde   (757) 867-7909 blm221@aol.com 

Executive Treasurer  Ingrid Kross   (757) 867-7617 imkross@gmail.com 

Day Coordinator  Rita Crawford   (757) 766-1895 lovetoquiltinva@gmail.com 

Day Chapter Secretary  Vicki Marsh   (757) 877-6182 vpricemarsh@verizon.net 

Day Chapter Treasurer  Gina Vivian   (757) 873-0806 soonerrph@icloud.com 

Night Chapter Coordinator Marilyn Rivera   (757) 875-1833 mademarilyn2@gmail.com 

Night Chapter Secretary  Carol Richardson (757) 256-6412 quiltva@aol.com 

Night Chapter Treasurer Pat McNabb   (757) 593-7805 ppate372@gmail.com 

  

mailto:lovetoquiltinva@gmail.com
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Piecemakers News 

The Piecemakers News is published 

monthly.  Please send news items,  

articles, inquiries and advertisements 

to: 

Linda Blotter 

lindabva93@gmail.com 

Deadline is the 22nd of each month.   

Articles submitted after the due date 

will be published in the next issue of 

the Newsletter. 

Please note “PPQG Newsletter” in the 

subject line when submitting emails. 

Articles for the April Newsletter are 

due by March 22.  

Advertising rates (payable in advance) 

are: 

• Full page  - $50 

• Half page - $25 

• Quarter page - $15 

• Business card - $5 

PPQG Service Projects 

Each year PPQG members participate in small ser-

vice projects.  Our current projects include:  

For CHKD 

• Comfort quilts for babies in CHKD NICU that 

get to go home but don’t have a good prognosis.  

You can use bright, happy fabrics and a good 

size is 30 x 36.   

• Bereavement quilts in soft, muted colors ap-

proximately 26 x 26 in size. 

• Fabric hearts for babies in NICU can be made 

with cotton or flannel.   

• Throw size quilts for teens with cancer made 

with cheerful, fun fabric.  A good size is 40 x 60 

but can be smaller or larger.   

For Riverside Hospital 

• Baby quilts for families with a need at  

Riverside.  A good size is 30 x 36. 

• Fabric hearts for babies in NICU at Riverside 

can be made of cotton or flannel. 

• Throw size quilts for Riverside Hospice “No 

One Dies Alone” program.  A good size is 40 x 

60 but can be smaller. Most patients are  

elderly.  The quilts will be given to family or 

friends following the passing of the patient 

along with journal notes made by volunteers. 

Turn in completed projects at the Guild meetings.  
Joan Kelly will collect at the Day Chapter  
meetings. Candy Byrd will collect at the Night 
Chapter meetings. 

Here is a picture of a quilt delivery to CHKD.  
Since school was out as Grafton Middle School, 
Sam Beatley, was able to help deliver quilt to 
CHKD on Feb. 6.  She is shown here with  
Sherry Behun and one of the quilts for teens with 
cancer. 

 

mailto:lindabva93@gmail.com


9  

PPQG Night Chapter Minutes  - Feb. 11, 2020 

 

The meeting was called to order by Marilyn Rivera at 7 p.m. There were 66 members and two visitors 

present.  A motion was made by Carol Pittman and seconded by Gina Vivian to approve the minutes as 

printed in the newsletter. Motion carried.  A motion was made by Trina Murray and seconded by Joy 

Duke to approve the treasurer’s report as printed in the newsletter and file for audit. Motion carried. 

Announcements 

Jeanne Surber, President  -  We have 2013 Show pins for sale - $1 each.  We discussed the budget last 

month, and this month we need to vote to approve the budget. Budget was approved.   

Monthly minis - Mini quilt mosaic donated by Adora Williams, and a phone holder and tablet holder 

donated by Lambros P. Tzerefos. 

Linda Odell, Symposium Chair  -  Our 2020 Symposium is April 18 at Hilton Baptist Church. Please 

sign up for classes and support this Quild activity, which only happens every four years. We have 

Michelle May of the Raspberry Rabbit as our National speaker. 

Cathy Fowler, Local Workshops - The Deb Tucker Ruler class went great. March 13 after the Day 

meeting, we will have a Jelly Roll Jam workshop by Malinda Dagenhart.  In May, Terry Hanson will 

teach a class on Beginner EQ 8. 

Carol Pittman, 2020 Raffle Quilt - The quilt was made by Pat Sappenfield, Cathy Fowler, and Carol 

Pittman and quilted by Mark Fowler. Please buy your tickets and also sell some to your friends and 

neighbors. 

Denise Vassar,  BOM  - We start a new BOM next month. It will run for 16 months, with 20-inch, 10-

inch, and five-inch blocks. Cost is $10.  Tonight we will reveal last year’s BOM and award prizes.  

Nancy Shrout & Lois Bates,  UFO Queens  - No. 5 is due next month, and No. 3 was drawn for May.  

Trina Murray, Honor Quilts  - We delivered two quilts, one for Officer Thyne’s daughter and one for 

her partner.  

Maggie Wampler, 2020 Challenge  -  The theme for this year’ challenge is Fresh and Fruity. You can 

make a table runner, 24-inch maximum, and you must use jade and/or coral color in your project. Fruit 

needs to be incorporated, either with fabric print or quilting, and it is $2 to sign up. 

Lisa Hartman, Library - Please check out books tonight. Next month after the Day Chapter has voted 

we will begin to sell the current library, and sometime in the Fall Lisa will purchase new books to start a 

new, updated library. 

Rhonda Gianturco,  2019 Challenge  - We will have a display of our 2019 Challenge at Mid Atlantic. 

Rhonda is collecting your quilts for the display. 

Debbie Moore, Membership - New Rosters are done and have been emailed. Please see Debbie if you 

need a hard copy of the roster. 

Candy Byrd,  Small Service Projects  - Candy will coordinate Small Service Projects for the Night 

meeting, and Joan Kelly will do so for the Day meeting. For now we will continue the hearts for River-

side NICU and CHKD as well as quilts for Riverside and CHKD. If you have other suggestions please let 

Candy or Joan know. 
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Debbie Cross, 2021 Raffle Quilt - We are collecting fabric squares from 3-6 inch to use in our next raffle 

quilt. We need over 1,000 squares, and there is a basket at the sign in table for your donations. The committee 

will start sewing after the March meetings. 

 

Karen O’Kelly, Mystery Quilt - Final instructions go out this week, and your completed top is due at the 

March meeting. 

 

Carol Richardson, Special Project Workshop - We will have a workshop after the Day meeting to make 

pillowcases. These pillowcases are for a recognition ceremony for graduating Cadets at the Air Force Acade-

my. Donations of pillowcases and money to cover shipping will be accepted through the March meeting. See 

Carol with your donations. 

 

February birthdays were recognized with a fat 1/4.  

 

Denise introduces Shilo Rust-Ryburn of Fabric Hut - She did a presentation on ordering fabrics to stock a 

quilt store. We saw lots of samples and learned a lot about the process involved. 

 

Monthly Mini Drawings - We raised $39 tonight.  Winners were: Marilyn Rivera (Cat Mosaic); Vicki 

Marsh (Phone Holder); and, Lois Bates (Tablet Holder) 

 

2019 BOM - 39 people signed up. 9 people did their blocks every month and received a Valentine Heart and 

a fat 1/4. The Grand Prize was won by Cathy Fowler. 

 

Door Prizes - Winners were Vicki Marsh, Trina Murray, Eva Burke, Fran Jones, Debbie Martin, Karen Carr, 

Linda Blotter, Maggie Wampler, and Heide Swan. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:54 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Carol Richardson 

Night Secretary 

 

PPQG Day Chapter Minutes Feb. 14, 2020 
 
The Day Chapter meeting was called to order at 10 a.m. by our Day Coordinator, Rita Crawford.  We opened 

the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance. We had 85 members present and one guest (Theresa Hawkins).  

 

Minutes - Carol Richardson made a motion to accept the January minutes as published; Pat McGough se-

conded, and the motion carried.   

 

Treasurer’s Report - Jeanne Surber made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report for audit; Debbie Moore 

seconded; motion carried.  
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Announcements 

 

President’s Report -  Jeanne Surber called for a vote to accept previously presented, 2020 Budget.  The 

budget was approved with only one opposition vote.  Jeanne announced that Candy Byrd had agreed to take 

over the Service Projects for the Night Chapter and Joan Kelly agreed to help with the Day Chapter.  Jeanne 

said that we were still in need of a Day Program Chairman and Carol Richardson volunteered to serve.  

Jeanne reminded us that the Nominating Committee will be seeking candidates to serve for the upcoming 

year and to please consider any position if they approached you.  Try not to respond with an automatic no, 

but really consider serving our Guild.  Carol Hoegerman said that everyone was invited to St. Luke’s Unit-

ed Methodist Church on Ella Taylor Road in Yorktown for a quilting get together on Feb.19, from 1:30-

4:00 p.m.  

 

Library - Lisa Hartman gave a report on the library and the number of old books currently in stock.  She 

asked if we could sell some of the current stock and purchase new books to restock.  A motion was made by 

Terry Hansen and seconded by Debi Cross.  Motion carried. 

 

Symposium  - Linda Odell announced that some of the classes for the Symposium were filling up and that 

final registration would be March 13. Try to get your registrations in soon to ensure that you get the class 

you want.  Price for the day is $70.  This includes, one all day class or two half-day classes; lunch, snacks, 

door prizes, welcoming packets, a lecture by our National speaker, Michelle May and access to the five 

vendors that will be set up for the day.  The Symposium only happens every four years so sign up NOW.   

We are accepting credit cards for your convenience.  Rita Crawford reported for the Prize Committee and 

stated that they have a good supply of gift and auction items and are still accepting donations.  At this time. 

they have plenty of empty tissue boxes.  Candy Byrd, Publicity, said that she has given out flyers as far 

north as Chester and would be going to the southside this week.  Carol Richardson said we still have plenty 

of room in classes and take advantage of the variety.   

 

Newsletter - Linda Blotter will be accepting items for the newsletter up to the 20th of the month, so get 

your information to her if you want it included in the next month’s Newsletter. 

 

Membership - Debbie Moore said that currently membership is lower than last year at 171 members.  A 

suggestion was made that maybe we should contact members who have not renewed and encourage them to 

return.  Debbie said that she would reach out to those past members.   

 

Raffle Quilt - The 2020 Raffle Quilt is on display.  Tickets are for sale for six for $5, twelve for $10, an 24 

for $20.  Get your tickets now. You can keep the tickets for yourself or take a pack to sell.  A suggestion 

was made that if each member bought $10 worth, we would have a great start in raising funds for the Guild.  

 

UFO - Nancy Shrout and Lois Bates announced that UFO No. 5 is due in March and UFO No. 3 will be 

due in May.  

 

Challenge Quilts - Rhonda Gianturco asked that all members who wanted to show their Challenge Quilt at 

the Mid Atlantic Quilt Show should turn them into her today or set up a time to meet her so she can pick 

them up.   
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Mystery Quilt  -  The last clue for the Mystery Quilt will be sent out this week. 

 
2020 Challenge Quilt  - Gala Damato reminded everyone that the topic for this year’s Challenge Quilt is 

“Fresh and Fruity”  table topper or wall hanging, not to exceed 24 inches in width.  Fabric colors that must be 

used in the project are Coral and Jade.  Cost to enter is $2.  

 

Service Quilts  - Gala announced that she and Joan Kelly would be delivering 11 baby quilts, one “No One 

Dies Alone Quilt,” and 54 hearts to Riverside this week.  We are continuing to do the same service projects 

that we did last year for CHKD and Riverside.  A list of the different projects is on our website with size and 

suggestions.  We do bereavement quilts, quilts for teenage chemo patients, hearts for NICU, baby quilts, and 

Riverside chemo patients. 

 

Air Force Pillowcases  - Carol Richardson was contacted concerning donations of pillowcases for the gradu-

ating cadets at the Air Force Academy.  A total of 900 are due and she is hoping that are Guild would help 

and has set a goal of 150.   There will be a workshop following the meeting to get us started.   

 

VCQ- Bonnie Timm, representative from the VCQ introduced herself and ask that we check them out at 

vcq.org. 

 

2021 Raffle Quilt - Debi Cross announced that a group of members have gotten together to do the 2021 Raf-

fle Quilt and they were asking members if they would like to donate quilt squares to be included.  They are 

accepting squares in a minimum size of three-inches and maximum size of six-inches.  At least 1,000 squares 

are needed and they are trying to not have any repeats. 

 

Local Workshops  -  On March 13, Linda Dagenhart will be teaching a workshop  (Jelly Roll Jam) following 

the Day meeting.  Cost of the workshop is $12.  Cathy Fowler said that there would be a workshop May 8 on 

EQ8.   There is currently a sale on the EQ8 of 25 percent off through Feb. 16. 

 

Block of the Month -  Marilyn Rivera and Pat McGough presented the Block of the Month due in March 

(Sticks and Stones).   The tulip blocks for February were won  by Gina Vivian.  Monthly Mini - Amy Masich 

and Kathy DeCarlo presented this month’s monthly minis.  Kitty Tully donated a design board and an adjusta-

ble work table.  Kim Beatty donated a scissors holder and Carol Hagerman donated an embroidered wall 

hanging.  Donna Albrecht won the design board and scissors holder.  The table was won by Bonnie Timm.  

Nancy Shrout won the wall hanging. 

 

Honor Quilts  -  Trina Murray reported that Quilts were presented to the partner and daughter of the fallen 

Newport News Police Officer Katie Thyne.  Quilt kits are available for members to work on and there are also 

quilts that need to be long -armed.  

 

Program  - The program today was presented by Kitty Tully.  She showed some vintage quilts, starting with 

a quilt that was given to her when she was one years old by her grandmother.  She showed a quilt, “Art of the 

Ellipse” from 1970 and gifted this quilt to fellow Guild Member Rita Lopes, who was more than excited that 

she was able to own it.  Most of the quilts that she presented were her entries in the Guild challenges over the 

years.  She loves going to retreats and enjoys the people she meets.  It was a very interesting and entertaining 

presentation. Door Prizes were won by Patsy Bowman, Sue Cundiff, Mona Hendrickson, Sara Ware, Pat 

McGough, Kitty Tully and Monica Brogan.  Birthdays were announced and fat quarters selected.   

Vicki Marsh, Day Secretary 
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Bon Air DJJ 

This is a message from Roy Mitchell and the young men from Bonair DJJ: 

Yes, we would appreciate the embroidery machine and any other machines that members are willing to 
donate.  My goal is to gather enough machines for the students that are released so they can continue 
the art of quilting by preparing them with a quilting kit when released. The items that they are request-
ing are large cutting mats and anything else is much appreciated.  

Thanks, Roy 

Honor Quilts 

Thank you to everyone that continues to support the Honor Quilts program. I appreciate quilt top kits 
being taken and turned back in, the making of quilt tops of your own and donating, for all the quilting/
long-arming and binding that is being done and  given back to this program. I will continue to bring 
quilt top kits, as well as quilts to be quilted and the binding put on to the meetings. Without your sup-
port, this service project would not be possible. 
 
A quilt has been given to NN Police Officer Katie Thyne's partner. A special quilt, donated by Linda 
Odell, was given to Officer Thyne's two-year old daughter, Raegan.  I am currently working to get 
quilts to two servicemen’s families that have recently passed in the line of duty. 
 
Trina Murray 

 
Baby Lock Coronet 16-inch longarm with 48-inch table: bobbin winder,  
several extra clamps $4,500 or BO. 

 
 
 

 
Janome 10001 computerized embroidery sewing machine, software, hoops, 
embroidery thread, stabilizers, etc., $450 or BO. 
 
 
 

Bernina 830 sewing machine, heavy duty  classic, cool red case, original  
accessories, manual, etc., $100 or BO. 

 
 
Large custom sewing table with drop leaf, has hole for machine or use as  
expandable table, four drawers and pullout for ironing pad $150 or BO. 
 
YARN!  Hundreds of skeins of varying weights, no reasonable offer refused.  
Quilting books, fabric, and supplies.                                     

 
Christin: 781-929-3049 / inxin@hotmail.com                                                                  

White Serger - $30. 

 Paid Ad 

mailto:inxin@hotmail.com


14  


